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  Reg. No.: IKT/5-655/2/2020 

Subject: Circular No. 5/2020. (VI.25.) of the 

Rector-Chancellor regarding the rules to be 

applied in parallel with the cessation of the 

state of emergency  

 

 

To all Heads of Units of the University of Szeged 

 

 

Respected Head of Unit, 

 

 

In light of the recent cessation of the state of emergency and in agreement with the Coronavirus 

Operative Committee, we order the following as of the 1st of July 2020 (unless otherwise specified): 

 

1. Restrictions on private travel for employees has been lifted with all standard company 

travel policies adhered to. Employees can resume travelling abroad at their own risk with 

respect to any current epidemic situations and must report their movements to their immediate 

supervisors who are are obliged to keep an up-to-date record. 

 

2. Official foreign assignments can be ordered and official foreign visitors may be received in 

accordance with the laws and regulations currently in force. 

 

3. Provisions of the Event Regulations of the University of Szeged shall be applied with the 

exception - in order to prevent a human epidemic causing mass illness endangering the safety 

of life and property, to reduce personal encounters in all areas of life to protect the health and 

lives of citizens - an individual electronic permit from the Coronavirus Operative Committee is 

required to hold an event with the participation of more than 100 people, both outdoor and 

indoor places. Applications for the permit can be requested at coronavirus.jelentes@rekt.szte.hu 

e-mail address and a brief The organizers of the event should pay special attention to the 

observance of hygiene rules. 

 

4.University buildings - with the exception of dormitory buildings - will be open to the public 

from 1st  July 2020. The Director of Education will lease the dormitory operational needs and 

accommodation matters with the Rector who will than make a decision.  

 

5. Working from home at the University of Szeged has been revoked and is only possible by 

entering a new individual employer agreement (appointment amendment), in accordance with 

the law.  
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6. In connection with the epidemic situation, a special provision will be issued on screening 

tests that may affect employees and students.  

 

Heads of Units are kindly requested to inform colleagues in their respective units immediately and 

directly of the information contained in this circular. 

 

We thank you in advance for your helpful contribution. 

 

Issued in Szeged on 25 June 2020 

 

                                               Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Judit Fendler sgd.    Dr. László Rovó sgd. 

  Chancellor           Rector 

 

 

 

We, the undersigned agree and support to issue this Circular: 

 

Prof. Dr. Csaba Lengyel sgd. Prof. Dr. László Kovács sgd. Dr. Máté Dömötör sgd. 

               Chair                    Member                 Member 

 

 


